National Coalition on Health Care Interpreter Certification

Reactions from NCIHC Members:
Hello NCIHC Members, 


I am a staff sign language interpreting team of one, working in a relatively small, but regionally large, facility in western Wisconsin (rural/suburban), and I, being the "eager beaver" that I am, eagerly applied to be part of this National Coalition......I was disappointed when I learned my organization had not been chosen. Now, I am delighted to say, I am immensely impressed with the Coordinating Committee's choices for the stakeholder organizations. You chose well. 

I am especially pleased to see that the "National Consortium of Interpreter Education Centers and the Registry of Interpreters for the Deaf (RID), St. Paul, MN" is part of the National Coalition....I know many of these professional ASL/English interpreters personally, and please be assured you (and we) will work with, and benefit from, the "best of the best" within ASL/English interpreting circles. 

Kudos to the NCIHC, and the Coordinating Committee, for such varied and well-chosen organizations--well done. 

Regards, DeDe Martin, CT

Staff Interpreter for Deaf & Hard of Hearing Patients
Gundersen Lutheran
1900 South Avenue
La Crosse, Wisconsin   54601

~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Dear Ms. Bidar-Sielaff, 

Thank you for your prompt response to my telephone call. I have printed the letter to bring to our Interpreter Certification Committee which meets tomorrow morning. I and the Center for New North Carolinians of the University of North Carolina Greensboro look forward to any collaborative work we may be able to do together. I also want to take this opportunity to thank you and NCIHC for the superb ground work which you have done and continue to do. Your efforts have paved a road where there was before just chaos and confusion for the role of professional interpreters in this country.

Arelys Chevalier, MSSW, LCSW

FAculty School of Health and Environmental Sciences 
Culture Competence and Interpreter Training Coordinator
University of North Carolina Greensboro
Center for New North Carolinians

